
FOREWORD
If the knowledge is

undigested or s~mply wrong,
more is not better

How to communicate and disseminate numencal data effectlvely ln chemical
SClence and technology has been a problem of ser lOUS and growlng concern to
IUPAC, the Internatlonal Union of Pure and Applied Chemistry, for the last two
decades. The steadily expanding volume of numerical lnformatlon, the
formulation of new lnterdisclplinary areas in which chemlstry is a partner,
and the llnks between these and existing tradltional sUbdisciplines in
chemistry, along wlth an lncreasing number of users, have been considered as
urgent aspects of the lnformation problem in general, and of the numerical
data problem ln partlcular.

Among the several numerical data proJects lnitiated and operated by
var lOUS IUPAC commisslons, the Solubility Data Project is probably one of
the most ambitious ones. It lS concerned with preparing a comprehensive
critical compilatlon of data on solubllltles in all physical systems, of
gases, llqUlds and SOllds. Both the basic and applied branches of almost all
sClentiflc dlsciplines require a knowledge of solubilities as a functlon of
solvent, temperature and pressure. Solublllty data are baS1C to the
fundamental understanding of processes relevant to agronomy, biology,
chemistry, geology and oceanography, medlclne and pharmacology, and metallurgy
and materials SClence. Knowledge of solubility lS very frequently of great
lmportance to such diverse practical appllcatlons as drug dosage and drug
solublll ty in blologlcal flUlds, anestheslology, cor rOSlon by dlSSolutlon of
metals, properties of glasses, ceramlcs, concretes and coatlngs, phase
relations in the formation of minerals and alloys, the deposits of minerals
and radioactive flsslon products from ocean waters, the composition of ground
waters, and the requlrements of oxygen and other gases ln life support systems.

The wldespread relevance of solubil1ty data to many branches and
dlsciplines of science, medicine, technology and englneering, and the
dlfflculty of recoverlng solublllty data from the literature, lead to the
proliferation of publlshed data in an ever lncreasing number of scientiflc and
technical primary sources. The sheer volume of data has overcome the capaclty
of the classlcal secondary and tert1ary services to respond effectlvely.

While the proportion of secondary services of tne reVlew article type lS
generally lncreaslng due to the rapld growth of all forms of primary
literature, the review artlcles become more limited ln scope, more
special1zed. The disturbing phenomenon 1S that ln some dlsc1pllnes, certalnly
ln chemlstry, authors are reluctant to treat even those limited-in-scope
reviews exhaustlvely. There is a trend to preselect the llterature, sometimes
under the pretext of reducing lt to manageable Slze. The crucial problem with
such preselectlon - as far as numerical data are concerned - is that there lS
no lndlcation as to whether the materlal was excluded by design or by a less
than thorough llterature search. We are equally concerned that most current
secondary sources, crltlcal in character as they may be, give scant attentlon
to numerlcal data.

On the other hand, tertiary sources - handbooks, reference books and other
tabulated and graphical compilations - as they exist today are comprehensive
but, as a rule, uncritical. ~hey usually attempt to cover whole dlscipllnes,
and thus ObVlously are superflc1al ln treatment. Since they command a wlde
market, we believe that their serVlce to the advancement of SClence is at
least questionable. Additlonally, the change WhlCh is taking place in the
generatlon of new and dlversified numerical data, and the rate at WhlCh this
lS done, lS not reflected in an increased third-level service. The emergence
of new tertlary literature sources does not parallel the shift that has
occurred in the primary literature.


